MCCI Board of Directors Meeting
MINUTES
34 Second Street, Turners Falls MA

June 22, 2011
Members Present:  Anne Harding, Mike Langknecht, Donna Festinger, Brent Eaton, Charles Kelley,Mik Muller, 

Staff: Dean Garvin  Other:  Chris Sawyer-Laucanno
Meeting called to order at 6:06 PM

Minutes - Minutes were not available for approval.
Treasurer’s Report – Anne has sent some financial information to Bernice Lord but still waiting to hear from Dennis Gemme.  (he has not been returning messages and it is believed he’s ill and scheduled for surgery).  Dean reports lag time in stipended personnel receiving their checks.  Mike L. to add MCTV concerns to Brick House agenda for 8/1/11 meeting (Anne H. will try to attend).  Jared Libby is covering for Dennis in his absence.
Most recent Comcast check was received for 29,125; the operating savings account has approximately 49,000; the capital account has approximately 38,000

Staff Report – Dean distributed report for July.  He attended a sale of surplus equipment in Newton and purchased some risers and a Cyclorama for the station and picked up some free equipment (walkie talkies, mixer and chairs).
Comcast Agreement – Dean and Anne attended the most recent meeting with the CAC – they are analyzing the current contract, discussing line extensions and gaps in service availability.
Cumberland Farms building update – Chip Hale attempted to do a temporary patch on the roof.  It was unsuccessful.  Kelley has emptied some of the buckets and would like to start cleaning.  Board members need to start soliciting bids for the buildout in anticipation of negotiating a lease with MEDIC.  Preventing further water intrusion is imperative.  Mik called Chip Hale from the meeting and asked him to proceed to tarping the building.

Soapbox Derby Update – Mik reported next meeting to be held Tuesday at the Town Hall with a walk down of the race course.  Anne H distributed sponsor sheets to board members..

Block Party – The Block Party is on with organizational efforts by the Gill-Montague Community Partnership and Riverculture.
Executive Session – On a motion by Mik M. and second by Charles Kelley the committee entered into executive session to discuss personnel issues.  Chris Sawyer-Laucanno was invited to attend.

The regular meeting adjourned at 7:27

The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 27, 2011
